Mike,

Thank you for your question on the proposed 802.1Qaw PAR. This proposed work does not duplicate the functionality provided by any existing or proposed ITU-T effort so far as we are aware. As clarified in the ‘Need for the Project’ we are aware that, in the absence of an IEEE 802.1 standard solution to the technical issues that the new capabilities will address, there remains a risk of others developing loopback mechanisms that will work in a way that could disrupt IEEE 802.1 bridged networks.
The cooperation between ITU-T Q.5/13, Q.9/15, and IEEE 802.1 has been exemplary in the preparation of ITU-T Y.1731, G.8021, and IEEE P802.1ag. These documents provide for the extension of CFM by either organization without disruption of the other's document.  It is difficult, given the two groups' meeting schedules, to get specific commitments for cooperation into the PAR and five criteria, or to know at this time whether any corresponding effort by ITU-T would be required.  But it is the intention of 802.1, and of the individuals who participate in all three committees, that the cooperation so far displayed be continued.
The proposed work would make use of code-points within P802.1ag CFM that are allocated for 802.1 standardization (a separate set has been allocated for ITU-T use) and would not disrupt the operation of systems that implement Y.1731 that choose not to make use of these 802.1 code points.

Regards,

Tony

----------------

15 November 2006
Tony Jeffree

802.1 Working Group Chair

===============================================================
Tony,

The 802.17 WG would like to understand what the relationship is and will be with ITU-T for the project proposed by the 802.1Qaw PAR, including whether this proposes anything that would conflict with or be redundant to Y.1731 or any other ITU-T work in progress of a similar nature.
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